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Minutes of the North Yorkshire Rural Housing Enabler Network 

Wednesday 15th July 2015
Main Committee Room, Hambleton DC Offices

Present 




     
	Cllr R Foster, CDC (Chair)
	Sarah Fawcett, Endeavour

	Emily Grogan, CDC
	Emma Whittles, SDC

	Sarah Hall, NYSHP
	Tim Gammon , East Riding

	Jenny Wood, HBC/CDC
	Sam Thompson, Broadacres

	Amanda Madden, HDC/RDC
	Steven Brook, Harrogate Families

	Colin Huby, SBC/RyDC
	Amber Malone, Home

	John Burroughs, SBC
	Jane Fulford, Chevin HA

	
	

	Apologies
	

	Sue Walters-Thompson, HDC 
	Julia Jennison , Selby

	Karen Howard, YCH
	Kim Robertshaw, RyDC

	Emma Speight, Endeavour
	Paul Lightfoot, Broadacres

	Nigel Graham, Guinness
	Rob Harbourne, Sanctuary

	Paul Atkins, York
	Helen Fielding, HCA

	Ged Walsh, YH
	Sarah Close, RHE

	Andy Gamble, Accent
	Jane Harrison, CLA

	Hannah Jervis, Yorkshire Housing
	Martin Kaye, WDH


1.0 Welcome and Introductions

Cllr R Foster chaired the meeting.  Apologies noted as above.
2.0 Minutes of NY RHE Network Meeting held on 29th April 2015
Agreed as a true and accurate record subject to amendments to attendees list.
2.1 
Matters Arising 
None reported.
3.0 Monitoring completions/permissions 2015/16
3.1 Colin Huby went through completions/permissions for 2015/16. Achievements in Q1 were noted as 47 meeting the forecasted total, these were delivered at 11 in Craven, 11 in Hambleton, 1 in Harrogate and 24 in Richmondshire. There are currently 210 units forecast, split as S106-125 & Ex Sites-52 and 100% affordable not RES - 33. There are 657 units forecast to obtain planning permission in the year to end March 2016.
3.2 A target of 100 affordable units to be delivered per year (increased from 75).
3.3 The Housing Board were very encouraged by the achievements of the programme .
3.4 Invoices had been sent out to partners and some remain outstanding.

3.5 In-depth discussions were held regarding the announcements in the recent budget including reduction in rent rates and the impact on partner’s future delivery and acceptances of s106 units on scheme by scheme basis. It was reported that all are number crunching to prioritise programmes and the way units can be delivered i.e options for half on site provision and half commuted sums from developers (which would enable LAs to purchase units).  It was agreed this was a watching brief.
4.0 RHE at East Riding (Verbal)
4.1 As part of exploring further joint working opportunities, East Riding had asked of they could join the Network and that a 0.5 RHE be employed through the programme on their behalf to cover East Riding. This reflects the Board and LEP wider areas of working with partners. It was noted that a number of cost assumptions and options had been drawn up for consideration. Due to the dates of meetings, this had been to Board and CHOG and been supported. A query at this meeting regarding risk for partners in relation to any redundancy payment was brought up and it was agreed that this would be discussed further by HDC and ER.
5.0 NY RHE Action Plan update
5.1 At the last RHE meeting it was suggested that the quarterly activity monitoring was changed to the Action Plan check list and will be supplied for information purposes at each meeting.
6.0 Newsletter and Leaflets - 14/15 outturn
The Summer 2015 Newsletter was distributed for information and a brief note of where this would be distributed in each area. The new suite of leaflets was also distributed and partners asked to circulate where appropriate, additional copies would be made available via the RHE’s.
7.0 Rural Housing Event 2015

7.1 The date and venue was confirmed as 23rd September at Duncome Hall, discussions were held in relation to the focus for the day and it was agreed as “Rising to the Challenge”. Lord Best would open the event and provide his thoughts on the Housing Policy Reviews. Other key note speakers had been contacted however any further ideas from partners for workshops or speakers would be appreciated. The format for the event would be a registration area offering partners the opportunity to have stands, main area for address and break out areas for workshops. Each RHE’s were requested to provide banners, laptop and projectors and advise SH if not able to provide asap.
8.0 HCA update
8.1 HCA update - Helen Fielding offered her apologies
SH provided a verbal update on her behalf highlighting:

· 11-15 HP outturn successes for North Yorkshire

· Continued promotion of CME for rural housing solutions offering flexible grant rates..

· Grant is available to bridge gaps on unviable s106 schemes. 
9.0 Impact of RtB on rural housing delivery.

9.1
Jo Lavis had circulated an initial briefing paper for information and will analyse the impact 
on North Yorkshire soon. The Chair noted that the Housing Board and NYRHE Network 
should 
provide representation to ensure RtB and the selling of high value LA properties in parishes 
of less than 3000 population exemption should remain in place. SH to produce a draft response 
for approval.
10.0 AOB
10.1 The Chair discussed his thoughts on devolution and the partners ideas which should be incorporated into any future asks and what the geographical area should be. Partners were asked to forward any suggestion to Cllr Foster or SH
11.0 Date/Venue of Next Meeting
11.1 Weds 14th October 2015 at Hambleton DC
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